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4th Sunday in Ordinary Time                           

January 28, 2024 



MASS  INTENTIONS 
 
 

Monday, January 29 
  8:00 am  Pat Glenn by Serra Club 
 

Tuesday, January 30 
  6:30 pm  Cathy Oltmanns by Marcie Salkowski 
 

Wednesday, January 31 
  8:45 am  Tom Edgington by the Nielson Family 
 

Thursday, February 1 
  8:00 am     NO MASS 
 

Friday, February 2  
  8:00 am     NO MASS 
 

Saturday, February 3 
  4:00 pm  Marguerite & John Callahan  
        by Charlotte & Rod Callahan 
  6:00 pm     People of the Parish 
 

Sunday, February 4 
  8:00 am  Herb Santos, Sr. by the Manfredi Family x                
10:00 am  Dr. Charlie Nielsen by Donna Catalano 
  5:00 pm     Gary & Barbara Ovsak on their 62nd Anniversary  
                    by Gary Ovsak 

 

                                     Dear Parishioners, 
           

         Blessings are a part of our tradition 
      as Catholics.  We bless objects and 
                  people; invoking God's love upon 
each.  As we bless objects, we are reminded that all 
objects are to be used for good, so we treat those 
blessed objects differently.  People are also reminded 
that we are good through our blessings and that we 
"use" that blessing to further our goodness.  Animals 
are blessed because they are also creatures of God.  
Most blessings are done spontaneously, but others   
follow certain forms (e.g. water for baptisms).  As 
Catholics then we celebrate whenever someone wants a 
blessing or wants something blessed. 
 

Couple of Reminders:  We will have Sunday 5:00 pm 
mass on February 11 (in spite of it being Super Bowl 
Sunday); and LENT starts February 14 (so yayyyyy).  
 

You may have noticed a shortage of singers at Mass 
lately: some have been traveling, others moved away. 
Music forms an essential element to Mass; it is not to 
be removed.  Therefore singers also are important.    
Consider joining with Joseph to sing and make our         
celebration even better. 
 

CSA 2023 was a huge success, thanks to your           
generosity!  Once we get our final numbers, our rebate 
will be substantial (largest in diocese!) 
 

Thanks to those donations to ONE CHURCH as well, 
almost $9000 raised towards this Diocesan Collection.  
 

    Your Pastor, Fr. Bob 

4ඍඁ Sඎඇൽൺඒ ංඇ Oඋൽංඇൺඋඒ Tංආൾ 
                  Deuteronomy 18:18         Psalm 95 
                 1 Corinthians 7:34               Mark 1:22 

GOSPEL REFLECTION 
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End of Year Giving Statements                             
are going out soon.  Please make sure your contact 

information is up to date. 

Call the office at 775-323-6894  
or email secretary@olsparish.com                           

if you have a change of mailing address. 

 PRIEST MASS SCHEDULE 

Saturday, February 3 
  4:00 pm - Fr. Bob Chorey 
  6:00 pm - Fr. Bob Chorey 
 

Sunday, February 4 
  8:00 am - Fr. Steve Stavoy 
10:00 am - Fr. Steve Stavoy 
  5:00 pm - Fr. Bobin Babu 

SCHEDULE  SUBJECT TO  CHANGE 

I love movies about exorcisms.  Apparently, so do many     
others.  The 2023 movie “Nefarious” features a possibly       
possessed inmate on death row.  Critics were not impressed, 
but audiences scored it at 97% on the website Rotten            
Tomatoes.  Most people have an appreciation for the demonic 
realm, even if cultural elites are generally embarrassed about 
it.  As is standard in exorcism movies, the afflicted person (in 
this case, a man named Edward Brady) thinks and acts like 
multiple persons.  He is someone besides himself.  We know 
what that is like.  We feel fake sometimes, not ourselves. 
 

The same dynamic is on dramatic display this week in the 
Gospel.  Jesus the Exorcist approaches a possessed man who 
utters, “What have you to do with us, Jesus of Nazareth?”    
Notice the plural, us.  The basic effect of the demonic is     
division.  The man’s identity is fractured, divided, and thus 
many.  Jesus powerfully expels the spirit by saying, “Quiet! 
Come out of him!”  Jesus’ word has the power to restore the 
man’s singularity — him — and indeed it does. 
 

All this helps us to dismiss childish images of demons sporting 
red goat tails.  Equally, it overcomes the cultured aloofness 
that dreams demons are mere metaphors for evil.  We see   
instead that fallen angels are conscious and intelligent beings 
who orient their agency toward division.  They bring about 
schism where there should be unity, e.g., in persons, families, 
communities, politics, and so on.  Thankfully, Jesus          
commands demons to flee from all these places to restore 
wholeness and peace.  What if we made room for his word 
where we need it?                            
                                                        — Father John Muir    ©LPi 



OLS STAFF OPENING:  COORDINATOR OF ADULT FAITH FORMATION 
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Our Lady of the Snows has a Job Opening for  
Coordinator of Adult Faith Formation.   

 

                              Below is a brief job description of the position: 
 

 

• Coordinate the Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA), which includes the recruitment and formation of team 
members. 

• Develop and plan programs and events that include, but not limited to: 
 Small Adult Faith groups 
 Educational/Informative talks for parish 
 Seasonal Missions 
 Men’s and Women’s Retreats and Parish Retreats 
 Parish-wide faith events 
 Taking groups to conferences and retreats 

• Coordinate with Pastor and Liturgy Committee on all liturgical events stemming from Adult Faith Formation       
programs.  

• Coordinate the recruitment and formation of team members for the Young Adult Ministry. 
• Catechist Certification required; advanced degree in Theology or Pastoral Ministry preferred.  
• Practicing faith-filled Catholic committed to the post Vatican II Church and its mission. 
• Has in-depth grasp of Church teaching. 
• Ability to work easily with computers, especially with Microsoft applications and Adobe software. 
• Must be able to work independently with varying work hours based on the needs of the job.   
• Must be able to pass Diocesan fingerprint check and maintain certification in Protecting God’s Children program. 
 

If you would like more information, please contact Shauna Meyers at:  shauna@olsparish.com or 775-323-6894. 

YOUTH  MINISTRY 



YOUNG ADULTS MINSTRY 
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 ATTENTION ALL HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS 



YOUNG ADULTS MINISTRIES  
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ADULT  FAITH  FORMATION OPPORTUNITIES 
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GREETER MINISTRY 
The Act of Welcoming in a parish      
cannot be overstated.  The Welcome 
that parishioners and guests receive in 

a parish reflects the heart of the people of the parish, 
and reflects our sense of Christian Discipleship. 
We need Greeters here at OLS at all masses to         
welcome people.  Already we have several who are 
present at those church doors each week to open them, 
smile and assist.  This also includes several families.  
Become a more involved part of the hospitality here at 
OLS. 
There will be training on February 3 at 5:15 pm. 
That simple act of a smile and hello can make all the      
difference for one person coming to Mass, returning 
to mass after a long time away, or who comes every 
week but has had a bad week.  That simple act can be 
Christ for them.  Join us in this ministry! 

GIVING OF OUR TIME & TALENT 
 

           BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS  
             Sign-ups are now open for the 

   Knights of Columbus sponsored 
 

BLOOD DRIVE  
Sunday, February 11  

8:00 a.m. - Noon 
in the Parish Center  —  1200 S. Arlington 
Appointments can be scheduled online by going to 

hƩps://shorturl.at/bdrFG 
or 

donors.vitalant.org 
 

Select:  BLOOD DRIVE CODE BUTTON  
Enter Code:  SNOWS; THEN RETURN 

ALL COME TO THE PARISH CENTER 
FOR FREE PASTA DINNER AFTER 
TH    THE 4:00 PM AND 6:00 PM  M  

MM   MASSES ON  SATURDAY, JANUARY 27.           
g  1200 S. Arlington Ave.  —  Sponsored by the    
            Knights of Columbus & ARC Ministry. 

 

Menu:  pasta, bread, salad, beer/wine/sodas/water  
(Donations accepted) 
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My Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,  
 
The Priest’s Relief Collection is taken up each year to provide funds for this specific purpose.  This       
collection will be taken up on February 3 & 4, 2024.  
 

As Bishop of the Diocese of Reno, I have a special concern for the priests who share with me the       
           ministry and care for the faithful of this diocese.  These priests have dedicated their lives to the ministry 
           and service to the people of Northern Nevada. 
 

One of my responsibilities is to ensure that we are prepared to assist them, when necessary, with retirement and health 
needs that are extraordinary.  Despite our best efforts to plan, there may be times when a priest may find it necessary to 
ask for additional financial assistance because insurance covers only a portion of health expenses or there is some other 
unforeseen crisis. 
 

I know you share with me a sense of gratitude for the ministry of our priests.  Your financial support will enable me to 
be prepared to assist them in times of special need.  Thank you for your generosity. 
 

With every best wish and an assurance of prayers, I remain, 
 

Yours in Christ, 
 
 

Most Reverend Daniel H. Mueggenborg 
Bishop of Reno 

SECOND COLLECTION NEXT WEEK - PRIESTS’ RELIEF 

Tim Heyden 
Dave Higgins 
Mary Johnson 
Jennifer Justus 
Karen Kottinger 
Michelle Lingad 
Jeff Lieberstein 
Sonia Lopez 
Tony Lowdon 
 Nelda McGee 
 Sandy McGowan 
 Terry Norman 

 
Pat O’Grady 
Sofia Padilla 
Nellie Perazzo 
Gabe Perry 
Earl Piercy 
Sofia Porper 
Ed R. 
Ro Reviglio 
Al Roth 
Carol Roth 
Mark Schinzing 
Kay Seeliger 
John Sokol 
Pat Thomas 

Emma Alden 
Mike Blane 
DeDe Bradshaw                     
Pat Brochtrup 
Carol Burr                  
Korey Calhoon  
Dorothy Carroll 
Anita Culannay 
M.J. Diarte                   
Fred Elezi 
Russ Goebel                  
Ron Gunderson  
Cabujal Gutieng 

Please contact the parish office to add or remove a name 
from the prayer list.  Email secretary@olsparish.com or 
call 775-323-6894. 

 

PROJECT RACHEL 
During the month of January, we celebrate 
the feast of the Mother of God and ask for her 
intercession to open the hearts and minds of 

all mothers who have had abortions.  May they reach out 
for help to begin the healing process.   
 

More info about us at https: www.highdesertcatholic.org/  
Click on Our Works, scroll down, click on Project             
Rachel.   
 

Contact our confidential, non-judgmental help line                 
775-324-4325 or email KarenM@Catholicreno.org to take 
advantage of valuable resources. 

 

 

RESPECT LIFE 
 
 

Many people are unaware that someone they 
know personally is silently suffering from 
participation in abortion.  If a friend confided in 

you tomorrow that she had an abortion, would you be able 
to respond in a way that brings her closer to healing? 
Learn how in “How to Talk to a Friend Who’s Had an 
Abortion”: http://bit.ly/friend-had-abortion. 
 

USCCB Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities 

 

 
CENTERING  PRAYER  GROUP 
 

The Centering Prayer group meets each          
Thursday via Zoom from 10:15 am to 11:45 am.   
 
 

This method of silent prayer is based on that taught by Fr. 
Thomas Keating in his book, “Open Heart, Open Mind.”  
In silence, we open ourselves to awareness of God’s          
presence.  For more info:  Rosemary at 775-544-7802 

 

              KNIT & CROCHET and ARTS & CRAFTS   

  The SWA Knit & Crochet group and the OLS  
  Arts & Crafts group will meet next on               
  Tuesday, January 30, at 10:00 am in                  
  the Parish Center.   
 

              Questions: Pat at 775-722-7998 



FINANCIAL  COLUMN 

WEEK 
ENDING 

AMOUNT SPECIALS AMOUNT 

Christmas 35,781 One Church 8,456 

December 
31 

15,746   

January 7 17,958   

January 14 17,112 Church in Latin 
America 

2,537 

January 21 14,904   

WEEKLY OFFERING  

Saturday, January 27 — Pasta Dinner in PC 
after 4:00 pm & 6:00 pm Masses 

 

Monday, January 29 
    3:00 pm - “Busy Lives…” Book Club in Parish Center 
    7:00 pm - “Busy Lives…” Book Club in Parish Center 
 

Tuesday, January 30  
  10:00 am - Knit & Crochet and Arts & Crafts in PC 
 

Wednesday, January 31 
    7:00 pm - Young Adults Women’s Bible Study                 
         in Rock House 
 

Thursday, February 1 
    8:00 am - NO MASS 
    8:30 am - NO EUCHARISTIC ADORATION  
  10:15 am - Centering Prayer Group via Zoom 
 

Friday, February 2 
    8:00 am - NO MASS 
 

Saturday, February 3 
  10:00 am - Young Adults Valentine Service Project in 
                       Rock House 
    5:15 pm - Greeter Ministry Training in Church 
 

Sunday, February 4 
    4:00 pm - Korean Mass in Parish Center  
    6:00 pm - Youth Night in Parish Center 

CATHOLIC SERVICES APPEAL (CSA) - 2023 
 
GOAL 

 
$178,000 

Families Pledged 333 

% of Families 
(Goal 30%) 

21% 

Amount Pledged 250,893 

Amount Paid 251,183 

          

                   EUCHARISTIC ADORATION  
                    

 Eucharistic Adoration is cancelled this 
 Thursday,  February 1. 

 
 
 
 
eGiving is a way to simplify your  giving and provide 
steady, consistent support that helps us be ready with      
programs, services, and ministries for our church families 
and for those in our community.  Your recurring gifts will 
help strengthen our parish and sustain our ministries 
throughout the year, even if you need to miss a Sunday 
Mass.  It’s easy to get started.  Here are some ways to sign 
up: 
 
 

• Visit olsparish.com—scroll down to “GIVE OLS 
OnLine Giving”  This will bring you to our WeShare                      
site.  Just sign in and follow the prompts.  

• Call Joe Anne at 775-323-6894 ext. 502 
• Scan the QR Code  
 
Thank you and may God bless your generosity. 

 

FUNERAL SERVICES 
 
Please call the parish office at 775-323-6894.  If you have      
already made arrangements with a funeral director, a staff  
member will coordinate with them to meet your needs.            
Assistance with music is available on request. 
 

Click on Funeral under Ministries at www.olsparish.com 
for  more information. 
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TO OUR REGISTERED PARISHIONERS  
 

In order to keep better records of your weekly or monthly 
donations, please use the donation envelopes that are 
mailed to you.  If you use a loose check, please enter your    
envelope number on it.  If you don’t know it, please call 
the parish office for that information.  If you requested 
contribution envelopes, but have since found that you no 
longer need them, please notify the parish office so we 
may update our records.  Thank you. 

 

 
 

WE WELCOME NEW MEMBERS   
 
 

To register with us, please complete the registration form 
found in the church vestibule, or visit our website at         
olsparish.com.  Return the form either through the          
collection basket or bring/mail it to the parish office.   
 

Please remember that registration is required to obtain a 
letter of good standing or for school affidavits; etc.    
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OFFICE / RETAIL / INDUSTRIAL / MULTI-FAMILY
SALES • LEASE • INVESTMENTS

775-232-8551
www.JohnsonGroup.net

YOUR ORIGINAL LOCAL PLUMBER

Trusted and Reliable Since 1893

(775) 828-4193

J & H CONSTRUCTION & MAINTENANCE, LLC
LICENSED & BONDED NEVADA NO. 0098742

RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL
ASPHALT SERVICES

SEALCOATING • LINE STRIPPING
PRESERVATION • PATCHING

RUBBERIZED CRACK FILLING
(775) 505-4552  (775) 300-2442

Kevin Weiske
Cell: 775.745.2205
www.moodyweiske.com
kevin@moodyweiske.com

103 Keystone Avenue • P.O. Box 3296 • Reno, NV 89505-3296

Office: 775.329.8888
Fax: 775.329.8899

Nevada License 13490 • California License 806944

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS 
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!
 

CONTACT ME Nik Stone
 

nstone@4LPi.com 
(800) 950-9952 x2114
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John C. DiGrazia, D.D.S.
Family Dentistry

1625 Lakeside Dr., Reno
(775) 786-2077

digraziadds.com

Nevada

CatholicMatch.com/NV

Our Mother of Sorrows Catholic Cemetery
2700 N. Virginia St. • Reno

775-323-0133
Advance Planning Program

Se Habla Español - No Obligation

www.catholiccemeteryreno.org

1350 Stardust, Ste 3A

Reno, NV 89503

775-348-0571
cateringbycreme.com

FULL SERVICE CATERING

775-686-0596 
amandajfield@me.com

Stress Free Holiday Styling * Call Today for a Free Consultation



 
 

Fඈඈൽ Dංඌඍඋංൻඎඍංඈඇ           Gඋൾൾඍൾඋඌ                          Bൺඉඍංඌආൺඅ 
Pඋൾඉൺඋൺඍංඈඇ       
Deacon Dave Norman         Fr. Bob Chorey                  Toby Bordelon 
davecec@icloud.com          pastor@olsparish.com        tbordelon2@outlook.com     
                          
                                           Eucharistic Ministers       Sൺർඋංඌඍൺඇඌ                     
             Fr. Bob Chorey                   Greg Higgins                                        
Aൽඎඅඍ Rൾർൾඉඍංඈඇඌ ๟       pastor@olsparish.com        775 - 690-4519              
Cඈඇඇൾർඍංඈඇඌ Mංඇංඌඍඋඒ   
OurLadySnows.ARC@gmail.com                   

 

RECONCILIATION:  Saturdays:  2:00 pm - 3:00 pm                                
                             or by appointment 
 

Anointing of the Sick: Those wishing to receive the Anointing of the 
Sick are asked to speak with any of the priests or call the office at      
323-6894.  Masses for Anointing of the Sick are celebrated throughout 
the year, and are announced in the bulletin. 
 

Baptisms of Infants through 2nd Grade: Parents are asked to attend 
our Baptism Preparation class on the 2nd Monday of each month at  
7:00 p.m. via Zoom.  Sponsors are also invited to attend.  Please call the    
office at 323-6894 or email secretary@olsparish.com for more             
information and to sign up. 
Baptisms of third graders and older: Parents are asked to call our  
Director of Children’s Sacraments, Lauri-Anne, for information at     
329-6147 or dre@olsparish.com. 
 

Communion to the Homebound: If you are ill at home and wish to 
receive the Eucharist, call the office at 323-6894. 
 

First Holy Communion and Confirmation:  The Diocese of Reno 
requires a two year preparation for children and teens receiving these 
Sacraments.  Please contact Lauri Anne Reinhart at 329-6147 or  
dre@olsparsh.com. 
 
 

Marriage:  Couples wishing to be marr ied at Snows need to make 
their initial contact with the parish six months before their wedding date.  
Couples are asked to contact the office at 323-6894. 
 

R.C.I.A.:  Adults wishing to become Catholic or Catholic adults need-
ing to receive First Communion and /or Confirmation, should contact 
adultfaith@olsparish.com, or call 323-6894 ext. 525.  

SACRAMENTS 

PARISH  STAFF 
 

Pastor 
Fr. Bob Chorey 
pastor@olsparish.com 
(775) 323-6894 ext. 510 
 
Parochial Vicar 
Fr. Dariusz Miskowicz 
frdariusz@olsparish.com  
(775) 323-6894 ext. 504 
 
Parish Deacons / Infant      
Baptisms 
Deacon Brian Callister  
tbriancallister@yahoo.com 
Deacon Dave Norman 
davecec@icloud.com 
 
Adult Faith Formation, RCIA, 
and Young Adults Ministry 
Coordinator 
Mariah Nickerson                
adultfaith@olsparish.com 
ext. 525 
 
Parish Business Administrator 
Shauna Meyers (775) 499-9603 
Shauna@olsparish.com 
 
Facilities/Bulletin/Accts Payable 
Joe Anne Jones - ext. 502 
jjones@olsparish.com 
 
Children’s Sacraments;      
Religious Education 
Dr. Lauri Anne Reinhart 
dre@olsparish.com 
(775) 329-6147 
 

DRE Assistant 
Breana Vazquez  -ext. 506 
breana@olsparish.com 
 

VBS - Brucie Ingram   
secretary@olsparish.com 
 

Youth Ministry Coordinator 
Nick Barbieri 
(775) 323-6894 - ext. 520 
youthm@olsparish.com 
 

Music Ministry 
Joseph DeRosa - (775) 499-9611  
music@olsparish.com 
 
Office Administrator 
Brucie Ingram - ext. 500 
secretary@olsparish.com 
bingram@olsparish.com 
 

Receptionists  - ext. 500 
secretary@olsparish.com 
Betty Mullins - Saturday am 
Karen Monaco - Sunday am 
 

PARISH 

LEADERSHIP 

MINISTRY COORDINATORS 

Reverend Bob Chorey, Pastor 
Reverend Dariusz Miskowicz, Parochial Vicar 

 

Office Hours:  Monday - Friday 8:30 am - 4:30 pm 
                         Saturday & Sunday 9:00 am - Noon 

 

   Weekend Masses:  Saturday Vigil- 4:00 pm & 6:00 pm  
                             Sunday: 8:00 am, 10:00 am & 5:00 pm 
Weekday Masses: Thursday, Friday -  8:00 am 
                                Tuesday - 6:30pm  
                                      Wednesday - 8:45 am  

Civic Holiday Masses:  9:00 am   
Holy Days of Obligation:  8:30am, 12:10pm and 6:30pm 
Mission Statement:  We, the Body of Christ at Our Lady of the Snows, 
are a community of disciples on a journey of faith.  To live the gospel 
message as listeners, learners, and leaders, we will:  Enrich our litur-
gies as the foundation for greater spirituality; nurture an awareness of 
Christ in one another—see and reach out to those who long for mercy, 
healing, and justice; and facilitate the sharing of our Catholic legacy in 
the diverse settings of our lives. 

MASS SCHEDULE 

 
Parish Council 
(meets 3rd Wednesday 
of each month) 
 

Fr. Bob Chorey 
Toby Bordelon 
Dave Brach 
Gayle Carlson 
Ron Frediani 
Dada Marco 
Shauna Meyers 
David Mieding 
Dcn. Dave Norman 
Heather Parks 
Katie Weber, Chair 
Hayden White 
Jill White 
Brian Wilcox 
 
Finance Council 
Fr. Bob Chorey 
Leo Bergin 
Stan Bondick 
Susan Dees 
Tim Fuetsch 
Lorinda Maez 
Shauna Meyers 
Dianne Stover 
Tiffany Williamson 
 
Parish Building 
Committee 
Fr. Bob Chorey 
Shauna Meyers 
David Mieding 
Greg Erny 
Paul Gordon 
Tim Heydon, Jr. 
John Krmpotic 
 
School Board 
Fr. Bob Chorey 
Rick Alonso 
Dominic Brunetti 
Michael Burke, Pres. 
Noelle Davis-Marinaccio 
Tim Fuetsch, Principal  
Katherine Glensor, VP 
Heather Parks, Sec. 
Michelle Schellin 
Tiffany Williamson, Treas 
     
Corporate Board 
Bishop Mueggenborg 
Fr. Bob Chorey, Pres. 
Fr. Chuck Durante, V.P. 
Shauna Meyers 
Katie Glensor 
Dianne Stover 
Brian Wilcox 


